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Hepatitis C Treatment Coverage and PDL Update Scheduled for Sept. 1 

Background: 

Beginning Sept. 1, 2022, Texas Medicaid will designate one medication as the primary preferred direct-
acting antiviral (DAA) drug option for treating Hepatitis C infection. HHSC will designate all other 
DAA drugs on the Medicaid formulary as non-preferred. 

Key Details: 

All Medicaid clients are eligible for DAA treatment with the primary preferred agent regardless of the 
client’s METAVIR fibrosis score, and prior authorization is not required. Any enrolled Medicaid 
provider can prescribe the preferred drug, and a drug screening is not required. 

HHSC will publish an update to the Texas Medicaid Preferred Drug List (PDL) on Sept. 1, 2022, to 
designate preferred and non-preferred options for DAA treatment. Drugs identified on the PDL as 
preferred are available without prior authorization. A follow-up notice to MCOs with specific NDC 
information is forthcoming. 

The PDL status for all other non-preferred DAA drugs currently on the formulary will not change. For 
any non-preferred DAA drugs, HHSC will continue to apply PDL prior authorization criteria for all 
Medicaid clients, both fee-for-service and managed care. Additionally, effective Sept. 1, the following 
clinical prior authorization forms for Hepatitis C treatment agents will be retired and no longer necessary: 

Antiviral Agents for Hepatitis C Virus – Initial Request (HHS Form 1335) 

Antiviral Agents for Hepatitis C Virus – Initial Request – Addendum (HHS Form 1342) 

MCOs must notify their providers and members regarding the upcoming changes to 
Hepatitis C treatment coverage. 
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